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BABY, IT’S COLD OUTSIDE! 
Winter Travel Tips from Open Door

Baby, it’s cold outside! If you are a snowbird, lucky you! But if you weren’t, 

where would you rather be right now? Puerto Rico? Mexico? If you want more 

advice, it is a good thing we asked around for you!

Denise M. said, “I 
just want to go to 
my sister Kelly’s
house so we can 

drink coffee.”

“I don’t need to 
go anywhere, I’m 

good as long as I’m 
with my mom,” 
says Brody J.

Cindy S. advises us
to all “go to Pizza Hut. 

It is warm there.”

Michael P. figures
the thing to do is “go to 
Florida with my mom” 

and “see dolphins!”

Well, there you have it! Great advice! Who needs somewhere exotic when we 

have places to stay warm close by! But that trip to see dolphins in Florida 

with Michael and his mom sounds like a lot of fun too!
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The Pursuit of Excellence 
As a small community grassroots organization that serves adults with intellectual and developmental 
disabilities, Open Door Rehabilitation Center continuously strives to be the best at everything we do and offer. 
This is what we call our “pursuit of excellence.” This pursuit is best illustrated by Open Door’s enthusiasm for 
new ideas and projects. 

One of our popular mantras is “Change is good.” And not just change for the sake of change, but for what 
we can learn from it, whether successful or not. This principle is outlined in our agency’s strategic plan, which 
summarizes our collective goals and objectives. Most recently, we have initiated several new ideas/projects to 
further our pursuit of excellence. 

We have established several new committees to aid us in either the development of or restructuring of several 
programs. Open Door is attempting to revamp the services received at our day programs along with our 
community integration/activity programs. 

Our focus is on breathing new life into these programs with 
new classes, community outings, and rehab activities. There 
is also a strong effort for these newly designed programs 
to be more “person centered.” Person centered basically 
means that the individuals for whom the services are 
intended are an integral part of their development - 
ensuring that the services are truly wanted, needed, and 
have meaning and importance. 

We are accomplishing this task by utilizing visual 
surveys that allow the individual to rate their 
preferences in a variety of employment, educational, 
and leisure-related activities. 

This project is causing a lot of hubbub with the prospect of new and exciting things to do and places to go.

Additionally, we are making an effort to establish and foster mutually 
beneficial relationships with other local civic services and agencies. 

We recently have begun to expand our relationship with the 
Sandwich Police Department. The Department’s new K-9 unit 
came to our workshops and introduced themselves. We are 
also currently developing a training opportunity for all first 
responders in which we will instruct first responders such 
as police officers, firefighters, and EMTs how to specifically, 

appropriately deal with persons with intellectual and 
developmental disabilities in crisis. 

We have also initiated a new relationship with our local park 
district and the DeKalb County special recreation program. This new 

partnership will allow us to expand the opportunities for the individuals we serve 
to have access to quality activities and programming out in the community. 

In the near future, we are hoping to nurture a relationship with the local hospital by 
developing a more streamlined and efficient process of sharing vital medical information 

when an individual served at Open Door goes to the Emergency Room or is admitted. 

We are genuinely excited about all of the new prospects and programs here at Open Door. With all of this 
change, it is our hope that the quality services here at Open Door will continue to grow, improve, and the 
individuals we serve are not only cared for... but thrive. That is why we do what we do and why we are tireless in 
our pursuit of excellence.

 Notice how I didn’t say “perfection.” There is a huge difference between excellence and 
perfection. Pursuing excellence (unlike perfectionism) does not demand a sacrifice of self-
esteem, as it tends to focus on the process of achievement rather than the outcome.
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E N G R AV E D  B R I C K  C O M M E M O R AT I O N

Open Door’s customized, engraved bricks are a lovely – and lasting – commemoration.

You can choose to engrave your message on up to three lines (up to 13 characters per line). 

Each brick is $100, or you may “bundle” two bricks together for $200.

CONTRIBUTIONS, DONATIONS, HONORARIUMS & MEMORIALS

In Honor of Chet 
Carpenter

Robin Goldsmith

Welcome to a new year!
There’s always something refreshing about a new year. Resolutions, a clean slate, new 

beginnings, a fresh start, looking forward. 

At Open Door, we are always looking forward – to new programs, special events, more 

benefits for our clients. Better and more efficient ways to do more for our clients. This is in 

keeping with our unofficial mantra – “Change is good.”

One thing that will not change, however, is our appreciation for you – the best supporters 

in the world. Whether you donate your time, treasures, talent, or funds – you are the reason 

that we continue to provide exceptional residential, training, and work programs for our 

clients. Just as our clients thinks of us as their “family,” we think you’re family too. And 

you’ve been a part of our family for more than 50 years!

Thank you for your support! We’re looking forward to enjoying a brand-new year – with you!

We try very hard to acknowledge every gift accurately.

This list includes gifts received between November 1 and December 31, 2016.

Celebration of 
“Gramma”

Cousin Emma
Kenna Meredith

Blessings for

Cassandra 

and Craig

In Memory of 

Baby Calliope

Barb & Gary Westlake
Rambo’s Bar & Grill

In Memory of
Charlene 

Montgomery
Craig Montgomery

In Memory of
Rita & Robert 

Brettauer
Nancy & Charles Pierce
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I N - K I N D  G I F TS
Anonymous
Barbara Hoffman
Brenda Warhurst
Bruce and Angie Imel
Cantigny Park
Dian Meyers
Doug, Judy & Genevieve Weiss
First National Bank of Omaha
Frank and Constance Matias
Gene Westerberg and 
	 Grace Dahlberg
Irene Yingling
Jeff and Deena Hyatt
Jim and Ann Back
John and Harriet West
Kathy Lowe
Keith and Norma Tucker
Lamb Of God Farm
Marie Kermeen
Marla Braun
McCleskey Construction
Patricia Rice
Sandra Hix
Sandwich Park District
Scott and Karen Kreiter
St. Paul’s United Church of Christ
United Church of Sandwich 

M E M B E R S H I P S
Al and Bea Shay
Albert and Cynthia Stramel
Anonymous
Arden Dewey
Arnie and Jackie Sheridan
Arthur and Patty Smith
Barb Bend
Barbara Meyer
Barry and Joan Jacobson
Becky Gavin
Benjamin and Regina Moe
Bernice Miller
Bess and Paul Moss
Betty Reicher
Bev Anderson
Bill and Karen Horoszko
Bill and Teresa Porter
Bob and Jeanette Wright

Bob and Marilyn Thanepohn
Brent and Jenny Baker
The Budach Family
Butch and Etta Stahl
Carol Meyer
Carole Cronin
Caryl M. Lindsey
Charles and Angie Boe
Charles and Donna Mack
Cheryl Hoffman
Chuck and Rita Johnson
Cindy Rott-Swanson
Cindy Westbrook
Clarence Holdiman
Claudette and Louis McCaslin
Community Disposal, Inc.
Connie Kaufmann
Craig Clapper
Dale Suppes
Dan and Patty Knowles
Dr. Daniel Susmano and 
	 Dr. Sara Susmano
Danielson Farm Trust
Darrell Lohmeier
Dave and Candi Baker
Dave and Diane Stahl
David and Lynda Zuege
Denise and Ken Mestemaker
Dick and Bev Delp
Dick and Pat Hauser
Dick Underwood
Dirk and Lynn Feldott
Don and Marg Hansen
Don and Ruth Niersbach
Donald and Mary Hendrickson
Doris Land
Dorothy Whiteaker
Doug and Kathy Leigh
Doug, Judy & Genevieve Weiss
Duff and Shelly Hay
Dwight and Irene Klotz
Eric and Maria Danielson
Floorguard Industrial
Floyd and Sherry Anderson
Frank and Elaine Coffman
Frank and Karen Anderson
Frank and Nancy Mores
Fred and Mary Dornback
Fred and Mary Scheppler
Gary and Jo Anne Parris
Gene Olson and Carrol 
	 Dannewitz-Olson
Genevieve Iwaniczko
George and Martha Cross
Gerald and Donna Grommes
Glen and Cindy Reuter
Greg and Barb Christion
Hank and Marie Watkins
Harley Anderson
Hartman Concrete
Harvest Chapel

The Hohmann Family 
Howard Habenicht
Idle Hours Banquet
Jack and Mary Weymouth
Jake and Kathleen Kupp
Dr. James Hofer and JoAnn Hofer
James and Pamela Wyman
James and Robinn Blatner
Janice Clemens
Jeff and Beth Johnson
Jill Downie
Jim and Marilyn Elliott
Jim and Paige Getz
Jim and Sharen Gerlick
Jim Dirst
Jim Pizzi
Jim Woody
Joanne Harkins
Joe and Amie Wiesbrook
John and Donna Ricci
John and Mary Ellen Bonk
John and Sara Ann Feken
John Lutkus
John Schneider
Jon and Angela Cornelissen
Dr. Judith Mazion
Julia Fullerton
Karen Beers
Karl and Julie Tirevold
Karl and Pat Rud
Keith and Norma Tucker
Kevon and Pam Ohme
Kris Bright
Kurt and Kelsey Mattson
The Lakone Company
Lane and Donna Kapela
Larry and Christine Land
LaVerne Mattson
Leonard and Lois Lindstrom
Linda Vincent
Lindsay and Kathy Legner
Lynn and Jane Wesson
Margaret Gesell
Margaret M. Grist
Margo Romme
Marilyn J. Abbott
Dr. and Mrs. Mark Weinhold
Marlene Diehl
Mary Ann and Barry Mestemaker
Mary Ann Stevenson
Mary Heap

We welcome your feedback on our newsletter! Please send thoughts, comments, ideas to valeriebudach@odrc.org.

CONTRIBUTIONS, DONATIONS, HONORARIUMS & MEMORIALS

(L to R) Jaclyn Kator, Director 
of External Affairs at AT&T, State 
Representative Tom Demmer 
(R-Dixon), and Open Door 
Executive Director Dave Baker are 
all smiles after Kator and Demmer 
present Open Door with a $1,000 
“Investing in Illinois” grant. Demmer 
recommended Open Door for the 
grant, which provides resources and 
recognition to Illinois organizations 
that improve lives and offer 
essential community services. 

Thank you, AT&T, Jaclyn, and 
Representative Demmer! 

(L to R) Beka, Alicia, 
Gene, Mike (front), Kim – 

wrapped in the handmade 
quilts donated by John 

and Harriet West and Dian 
Meyers of Aurora. Harriet 

taught Dian how to quilt…
and look what they started! 
We think they’re beautiful – 
what absolutely lovely gifts!
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Mary Meyer
Mary Stout
McCleskey Construction
Michael and Sandra McCarthy
Mick Martin
Nate and Kim Gudmunson
Norma Hough
Norman and Marion Gilbert
Pat J. Weisenburger
Pat Wallis
Paul and Donna Abraham
Paul and Janet G. Miller
Paula Tuttle
Pearl Yoss
Phyllis Davis
Phyllis Schumaker-Peck
Resource Bank
Rhonda Cheney
Richard and Karen Sjolund
Richard and Kay Konow
Richard and Phyllis Skinner
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Meyer
Mr. Rick Madsen and Family
Rick and Jody Hill
Dr. Robert Coleman
Robert and Anna Henrich
Robert and Margaret Shumway
Robert and Nancy
Robert and Paulette Albright
Robert Rohrer
Roger and Jane Schubbe
Roger Denman
Ron and Kim Henrich
Ron Klein
Russell and Beth Wackerlin
Ruth Breunig
Sharon Brue
Sharon K. Johnson
Sharon Wiesbrook
Sherman and Bonnie Morgan
Shirley Vezain
Spencer and Opal Zitka
Stahl’s Service & Repair, Inc.
Steve and Mary Kapernekas
Susy Abraham
Terry and Jeannie Helin
Terry Stewart
Thomas and Ellen Neupert
Thomas and Jill Hull
Thomas and Karen Klatt
Tim and Christine Cain
Todd and Patty Steffens
Tom and Mary Ziegler
Tom and Pam Nehring
Valerie Budach
Vernon and Melva Sebby
Virginia Hann
Walter and Carole Olson
Wanda S. Hanson
Wayne and Debby Davey
Wayne and Jan Karp
Wayne and Marjorie Wright

William J. Sprinkle
William Phillips

CONTRIBUTIONS
Albert and Denise Cox
Anonymous
AT&T
Betty Morel
Betty Zingre
Beverly Bender
Bob and Carolyn Fritsch
Bob and Kathy Fredrick
Bonnie Lawrence
Cliff and Betty Hair
Coffman Truck Sales, Inc.
Cynthia Novy
Dale and Christie Leifheit
Dale and Jeannie Shatters
Dale and Susan Williamson
Daniel and Linda Halbesma
David and Barb Calvert
David Raday
Dean and Nancy Graves
Denise Mall
Dennis and Jean Hastert
Dick and Glenda Andrews
Don and Carol Loux
Don and Doris Miller
Donald and Janeyce Smith
Dori Herbsleb
Dr. Shirley DeCorte
Federated Church of Sandwich
First Midwest Bank
Frank and Constance Matias
Harold and Pat Dirienzo
Idle Hour Lanes
James and Christine Smith
Jean Miller
John and Harriet West
Joseph E. Fancher
Kenneth Serby
Kerry and Sherri Anthenat
Lake Holiday Ladies Club
Larry and Jean Trahant
Len and Kathy Wass
Leon Natonek
Linda Curry
Lucile McAllister
Mardy and Charlie Yonikas
Margaret M. Grist
Marie and Lance Yates

Mark Fisher
Marlene Smith
Mary Ann K. Doetschman
Mary Lou Conover
Matt Smith
Michael and Karen Spangler
Millbrook United Methodist Church
Naomi White
Newkirk & Associates
Paula Tuttle
Peter and Jacqueline Henning
Robert and Anna Henrich
Robert and Wendy Modine
Robert Honkala
Roger Ritzman
Ron and Sharon Ciboroski
Ron Cunz
Ron Klein
Scott and Karen Breunig
Select Rehabilitation
Sherri Jacobsen
Shirley Menk
Somonauk 500 Club
Somonauk Township Board
St. John the Baptist Catholic 
	 Women’s Society
St. John’s Lutheran Church
St. Paul’s United Church of Christ
Stavanger Lutheran Church
Steven and Susan Cromwell
Thomas and Patricia Andresen
Thomas Bahde
Tom and Jean Hohmann
Tom and Sandy Lindblom
Tops IL #1170
UAW Local 145
Union Congregational Church, 
	 United Church of Christ
United Church of Sandwich
Virginia Matthews
William Griffith
William Mores

M E M O R I A L S
In Memory of Ann Underwood
	 Dick Underwood
In Memory of Arlyn & Veredell Voga
	 Harris and Maryon Lee
In Memory of Bernard “Smitty” Smith
	 Wendell and Sylvia Vatland
In Memory of Betty Mae Fuller
	 Glen and Carol Hamm
In Memory of Bill Woody
	 Keith and Norma Tucker
In Memory of Bonnie Gord
	 Jerry and Carol Hinterlong
	 Lloyd and Terry Lange
	 Gary and Vickie Lemke
	 Jim and Kathy Potter
	 Dick Underwood

CONTRIBUTIONS, DONATIONS, HONORARIUMS & MEMORIALS

Scott Schuler, Postmaster of the 
Sandwich Post office (L), and Open 

Door Executive Director Dave 
Baker smile under the approving 

eyes of founders William Squier (L) 
and David & Juanita Graf®. Schuler 

spearheaded the generous donation 
of twin bedsheet sets for our clients, 
courtesy of Thrivent Financial’s Live 

Generously initiative. The Geneva, 
IL office of Thrivent supported 

Schuler’s efforts to help Open Door. 

Thank you, Postmaster Scott! 
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In Memory of Bud, Gladys, and Dennis 
Grandgeorge
	 Donald and Pat Hayne
In Memory of Carol Loux
	 Ron and Barb Johnson
	 Shirley Vogen
In Memory of Carol Prickett Smith
	 Wendell and Sylvia Vatland
In Memory of Charlene Denault
	 Vicky and Kyle Huss
	 Polly Parrish
In Memory of Charlene Noss
	 Ronald and Ruth Anthenat
	 Art and Peg DeVol	
	 Bob and Pam Dodson
	 Janet and Keith Harms
	 Jim and Nancy Love
	 Thomas and Mary Ann Romano
	 Steve and Angela Turney
	 Bonnie Young
In Memory of Dan D. Bernard Jr.
	 Rhonda Bernard
	 Chuck and Rita Johnson
	 Lois Johnson
In Memory of Danielle Hensley
	 Charles and Betty Ramsden
In Memory of Delores Allen
	 Mary Buhs
In Memory of Dorothy K. Broz
	 Pat Brummel
In Memory of Ed Simanek
	 The Budach Family
In Memory of Ella Yoeckel
	 Yoeckel Woodworking
In Memory of Eric Filips
	 Mardy and Charlie Yonikas
In Memory of George D. Murphy
	 George D. and Mary C. Murphy
In Memory of Harry Schoger
	 Rose Cowan
In Memory of Henry Matthies
	 Craig and JoAnn Fox
	 Denise and Ken Mestemaker
	 Doug, Judy & Genevieve Weiss
In Memory of Jan & Mary Giltjes
	 Dan and Carol Giltjes
In Memory of Jerry Prickett
	 Wendell and Sylvia Vatland
In Memory of Jim Donahue
	 Gordon and Dorothy Lowery
In Memory of Jim & Joe Hayton
	 Doris Hayton
In Memory of Joel A. Anderson
	 Alice Crawford
In Memory of Johnnie Svob
	 Robert and Susan Panozzo
In Memory of Kimberly Windt
	 Susan Green
In Memory of Lauren Hamilton
	 Jackson Henry

In Memory of Linda Walter
	 Dick Underwood
In Memory of Lois Elliott
	 Mark Mueller
	 Patricia Puccinelli
	 Dennis and Margaret Stoia
	 Wyn Wahlgren
	 Roger and Vickie Wurtz
In Memory of Lois Novey Bunch
	 Delores Devine
In Memory of Louie Greif
	 Daryl Bowles
	 Sally Donahue
	 Michelle Huss
In Memory of Louis “Louie” Mayer
	 Phillip Mayer
In Memory of Louis Greif
	 Dan and Sharon Mikelson
In Memory of Margaret Tallent
	 Ron and Kim Henrich
	 Larry and Sharon Larson
	 Kathleen Liedtke
	 Denise and Ken Mestemaker
	 Wiley and Nancy Updike
	 Kathryn Weeks
In Memory of Marge Nelson
	 Fred and Mary Scheppler
	 Betty Scofield
In Memory of Marquita Sheedy
	 John and Kate Sisco
In Memory of Mary & Earl Underwood
	 Michael Underwood
In Memory of Mary Ellen Prestegaard
	 Doug and Sharon Prestegaard
In Memory of Mike Stecher
	 Rebecca J. Schulz-Castelli
In Memory of Millie Shirley
	 Yoeckel Woodworking
In Memory of Myrtle 
	 Kaufman Martinson
	 Mary Ann Stevenson
In Memory of Robert Brummel
	 Pat Brummel
In Memory of Ronelva Hardekopf
	 Norma Hough
In Memory of Roumaine 
	 “Ricki” Stepanek
	 Roy and Lorene Surges
In Memory of Ruth Breunig
	 Jymme Golden
	 Carla Smith
In Memory of Shirley Dollinger Fisher
	 Paul and Susan Larson
In Memory of Stan and Phil “Kim” 
Magnuson
	 Ginny Magnuson
In Memory of The Squier 
	 November Birthdays
	 Susie Raab

In Memory of Thomas Curry
	 Kevin and Debbie Curry
In Memory of Ty Gunderson
	 Eric and Maria Danielson
	 Danielson Farm Trust
	 Charles and Kay Nelson
In Memory of Wade Hegland
	 Dick Underwood
In Memory of Wayne Decker
	 Rebecca J. Schulz-Castelli

H O N O R A R I U M S
In Honor of Al & Myrtie Warren’s 60th 
Wedding Anniversary
	 Carol & Ed Forman
In Honor of Barb “Mother Goose” Olin
	 Jack Frieders
	 Thomas and Ellen Neupert
In Honor of Bev Risk 
	 Thomas and Ellen Neupert
In Honor of Bill and Michele Badal 
	 Thomas and Ellen Neupert
In Honor of Dan and Jean Neupert
	 Thomas and Ellen Neupert
In Honor of Dennis and Beth Risk
	 Thomas and Ellen Neupert
In Honor of The Horoszko Family
	 Priscilla Voss
In Honor of Jeanne Baker’s 90th Birthday
	 Dorothy Whiteaker
In Honor of John’s retirement after 35 years 
with the City of Plano
	 Virgil and Jane Hyte
In Honor of Julie Hickey’s Birthday
	 Bob Pulaski
	 Mark and Ellen Hazzard
In Honor of Ken and Rosie Neupert
	 Thomas and Ellen Neupert
In Honor of Kristina Mestemaker’s Birthday
	 Mike and Valerie Fahey
	 Vernon and Melva Sebby
	 Doug, Judy & Genevieve Weiss
	 Robert and Roxanne Eickhoff
In Honor of Louis and Beverly Mayer
	 Rev. and Mrs. Gregory Mayer
 In Honor of Mark Gillen
	 Jane Sleezer
In Honor of Matt Kuebrich
	 The Pharmacy Team of the Bridge St. 
(Yorkville) Walgreens
In Honor of Our Four Grandchildren
	 John and Mary Burgin
In Honor of Sandwich Library, Staff & Board
	 Dale and Christie Leifheit
In Honor of Tyler Daniel Bark
	 Joanna Bark

We welcome your feedback on our newsletter! Please send thoughts, comments, ideas to valeriebudach@odrc.org.

CONTRIBUTIONS, DONATIONS, HONORARIUMS & MEMORIALS
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Are you following Open Door on Facebook? Are you 
mobile, in transit, running around—and still want to be 
connected? Then this is for YOU! Simply scan this with 
your mobile device of choice and it will take you to 
Open Door’s Facebook page.

Stay connected—at home, on vacation, while traveling, 
always!—with this easy, scannable QR code. Brought to 
you by the tech geniuses at Open Door.

Looking ahead…
The March Membership Campaign – we will highlight more aspects of the 
healthcare that we provide for our clients. Healthcare – SOooooo important. 

And what a timely topic!

The Founder’s Fund – did you know… that Open Door has an endowment 
fund? It’s just another way we manage our resources carefully to make sure 
that we will always be able to provide the very best services and programs 
for our clients. 

The Founder’s Fund is a “forever” fund – the principal is untouched and only 
the interest is tapped for large projects. Originally launched with stocks and 
estate funds, it is a fiscally responsible strategy to help Open Door weather 
economic fluctuations. 

The 25th Annual Golf Outing – can you believe it?! 25 years! How many of 
you have been with us for ALL 25 years? Let’s start counting!!!!
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Looking ahead to spring!


